                                                           MINUTES

                              DISTRICT 10 (AREA 20) MONTHLY MEETING

                                                   OCTOBER 28, 2012

                                  ST. GILBERT CHURCH, GRAYSLAKE, IL

ATTENDANCE:  53

CALL TO ORDER:  DCM, Mike M., called the meeting to order at 6:05 P.M. with a quiet time followed by the Serenity Prayer.

INTRODUCTION OF 1ST TIME ATTENDEES:  

Ron S.:
GSR, Sunday @ 8:30 A.M. Serenity House

Jody S.:
GSR, Tuesday @ 10:00 A.M. Serenity House

Laurie:

GSR, (?) @ 8:30 P.M. Serenity House

Charlie B.:
Visitor

Scott:

Visitor

ANNIVERSARIES:

Rick S.:
15 years

Laurie:

1 year

SECRETARY REPORT:  Secretary, Bob P., stated September 24th District 10 meeting minutes were available on the table, had been posted on District 10 website, and had been distributed electronically to Area 20 officers and District 10:  officers, committee chairs and GSRs.   Bob further said he will send e-mail to all GSRs and recently elected officers, committee chairs and alternates asking for their contact information.  This is needed by Area 20 Registrar in order to keep the area roster up to date.  Motion made by Kevin A. to accept the September 24th minutes; second: Pete B.  Motion passed.

TREASURER REPORT:

Treasurer, Scott N., presented the Treasury Report dated September 23rd – October 28th, 2012.  Checking Account balance:  $540.16.  Prudent Reserve Balance:  $1453.97.  Scott noted that District 10 individual group meeting contributions were down.  A shortfall (so far) was noted in receipts vs. expenses with respect to the Fall Breakfast.  When questioned, Scott said District 10 was on “Amber” alert with respect to its finances – the Checking Account generally carries a balance exceeding $1000.00.   Motion to accept the Treasury Report was made by Steven B.; seconded by Mark D.  Motion passed.
NEW BUSINESS: 

REPORT BY ALTERNATE TREASURER, AREA 20:  [As noted in the September 24, 2012, District 10 meeting minutes, NIA Area 20 funds are low.]   With that in mind,  
                                                                         2.

DCM Mike M. invited Area 20 Alternate Treasurer, Janet N., to explain Area 20’s current financial position and motions presented at the October 27th, Area 20 Fall Committee Meeting. The attached motions will be voted on at the Winter Assembly on December 8, 2012 at the Wietendorf Agricultural Center in Joliet, IL.   Essentially, Area 20 has lost approximately $12,000.00 on some past conferences.  In addition, Area group contributions have been down.  In an effort to reduce Area 20 expenses, various motions will be discussed at the Winter Assembly in Joliet on December 8th.   GSRs were encouraged to discuss the motions (below and attached) with their groups and then attend the Winter Assembly to vote their groups’ conscience.  (See attachment:  Motions)
1. Instead of fully funding Area 20 delegate’s attendance at the General Service Conference (actual: $6,000.00), send GSO’s minimum recommendation of $1,600.00.  Historically, the Area has fully funded the delegate’s participation.
2. The Area Service Manual would continue to be available at NIA 20 Assemblies, Committee Meetings, and Conferences for a $1.00 contribution.

FINAL 2012 MEETING:  District 10 will combine its year end November/December meeting.  This year, the final District 10 meeting will take place on DECEMBER 9, 2012, at SERENITY HOUSE, 1103 W. PARK AVE., (RTE. 176), LIBERTYVILLE.  The Traditions meeting will start at 5:30 P.M.  The District meeting will start at 6:00 P.M. 

OLD BUSINESS:

BIG BOOK CONFERENCE:  Chair, Nate M. reported 440 paid registrations at the Big Book Conference hosted by District 10 on October 20th.  Preliminary financial estimate is District 10 will repay the area’s $2500.00 “seed money”, while also passing along a net gain of approximately $700.00 to Area 20.  Nate said the university staff was satisfied with the clean up after the conference.  Nate gratefully noted the efforts of many volunteers who pulled together to make the event a success.   A “wrap up” meeting has been scheduled at 4:00 P.M., Sunday, November 4th, at Serenity House in Libertyville, to discuss the final outcome of the 2012 Big Book Conference.
GENERAL SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES (GSR) REPORTS:

Gillian M.:  Spiritual Kindergarten, reported a successful breakfast on October 13th.  Also, on the 1st Tuesday of every month, this group is conducting a service school after the group’s meeting.
Steven B.:  Saturday A.M. Lincolnshire Big Book meeting - $25.00 Green Can donation.

Jay D.:
       Hotel rooms and banquet slots are still available at McHenry’s Soberfest which will be held November 16th – November 18th in Lake Geneva.

                                                                          3.

SECRETARY:  Bob P. nominated Kim T. Current Directory Chair, (SD:  8/25/08) for Secretary.  ELECTED
DIRECTORY:  Kim T. reported September was the last directory update.

TREATMENT:  Steven B. reported Gateway was “stocked up” for the next committee.

PUBLIC INFORMATION:  

